






 
 
 
 
Friday 2 September 2022 
 
 
Ministry of Health 
Peace Foundation Letter of Support 
 
To Whom it may concern 
 
For the last two years we have been privileged to participate in the Peace Foundation 
School Mediation Programme at Wairau Intermediate School. 
 
This programme has provided a platform to develop student awareness of positive 
resolution as students are trained to deal with conflict amongst their peers. 
 
When observing the programme in action, I have been delighted to see the high levels of 
student engagement and success as they develop their roles as mediators. It has enhanced 
the opportunities we provide for student leadership and provides a platform for developing 
confidence and leadership capability in our young people.  
 
The programme also aligns beautifully with our school values of respect, integrity, courage 
and empathy  - all values needed by mediators. They are doing an awesome job! 
 
Students are highly visible at breaktimes and are seen as trusted students who can talk to 
and support their peers.  
 
The programme has been well supported by our teacher who trains our students as well as 
by teachers across the school who support our mediators to feel confident in their role. 
 
I hope we can continue to be part of this amazing initiative in 2023. I fully endorse the 
continuation of funding being made available for the Peace Foundation. 
 
Your faithfully 
 
 
Yolanda East 
Principal 
Wairau Intermediate School 
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